



PRESIDENT: Jim Olson 484-9459

VICE PRESIDENT: George Mathiesen 455-9271

SECRETARY-TREASURER: Rosemary Frank 451-8187

DESIGNEES: Roger Westerberg 458-0708

Al Amsden 484-4058

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Eleanor Renwick 888-7233

CHAPTER 54 MEETING: Monday November 11, 1985, 7:30 p.m. Sanborn Aviation

An election of new officers was held at the September meeting. Taking over on January 1st as the new chapter president will be Eugene Frank. The new vice president will be Ron Wettleson. Continuing on as the secretary-treasurer will be Rosemary Frank. Eleanor Renwick will continue to write the newsletter. CONGRATULATIONS to the new officers and thanks for the continuing support of Rosemary Frank and Eleanor Renwick. Happy two year term!

NOTE TO CHAPTER MEMBERS: To servce as a chapter officer is a great honor indeed. Requirements for serving as an officer are membership in the chapter represented and membership in the national EAA. Minnesota members are automatically members of the Minnesota Sport Aviation Association. Take an interest and take a position in YOUR chapter. Learn what its all about!

Rosemary Frank has EAA Calendars for sale for \$4.00 each. Quite a bargain for home, office or school. This is our only fund raiser so lend your support. Calendars are also available by mail by sending \$6.00 to EAA CHAPTER 54, & Rosemary Frank, 612 Eighth Ave South, South St. Paul MN 55075.

Bill Schanks and Dick Becker have the Acro Sport IN THE AIR!! Anyone wishing to view this spectacular sight should be at Lake Elmo Airport any sunny weekend.

Ron Voelker is looking for a flying partner to share expenses in his beautifully handcrafted Zenith. For details call Ron at 777-5913.

Mark Wilson has PLANS and PLANS to begin building a Hatz CBl. For Mark and other new (and old) members, enclosed herewith is a list of chapter tools available for use. Please call the appropriate number to arrange for use of such tools.

SEE YOU AT THE MEETING!

Rossmi



November 11, 1985

DOUBLE NICKELS TO SUN 'N FUN '86 is a deluxe motorcoach tour from the snowbound midwest to the Spring celebration of flight in Lakeland, Florida. The adventure begins on Saturday, March 15, as the motorcoach departs Oshkosh to complete its complement of passengers in Milwaukee and Chicago.

Optional side-trips to Orlando attractions, The SUN 'N FUN Fly-In, and the return home on Sunday, March 23, will complete this aviation escape from the midwestern Winter.

Chuck Larsen, former Chapter Director and current EAA Education Director will be your companion and guide.

> DOUBLE NICKELS TO SUN 'N FUN '86 MARCH 15-23, 1986 \$349.00

Round trip motorcoach transportation and 6 nights lodging near Lakeland, FL.

For more Information Contact:

Chuck Larsen

DOUBLE NICKELS TO SUN 'N FUN

P.O. Box 2431

Oshkosh, WI 54903-2431

Phone Evenings: (414) 235-8714

DECEMBER 11, 1985 (WEDNESDAY)

MINNESOTA SPORT AVIATION ASSOCIATION MN/DOT AND THE FAA

Sponsoring Seminar at Lakewood Community College Auditorium

White Bear Lake

7-10 P.M.

This is excellent, informative, and FUN!!

Topic: SPORT FLYING

the second of the second of the second

Chapter 745 Darryl LeMire Winter Ski Flying

Chapter 745 Alan Tschida Legal Aspects

Chapter 78 Eric Becker Basic Aeronautics and Whifferdills

Chapter 247 Wayne Peterson Test Flying the Homebuilt

PLUS: Verdeen Kleimenhagen

Neil Hyink

etc etca

REMEMBER:

WENESDAY

DECEMBER 11

7-10 P.M.

EXCELLENT!

INFORMATIVE!

FUN!

Article in MHS CORKER BY C. STONE

FLIGHT PROGRAMS AT LINDBERG INTERPRETIVE CENTER

The sounds and sights of airplanes will fill the Lindberg Interpretive Center on the afternoons of the second Sunday of each month through April, 1986.

Using its recently expanded audio-visual capability, the Lindberg Interpretive Center will present multi-media programming relating to the men, women, machines, history, and drama in the world of aviation. The first program held on November 10, included films on aviation history, meterology, safety, hot air balooning and flight demonstrations.

Programming of this type has not been available in central Minnesota in the past, and this activity is planned to provide an outlet for those with aviation interests in the months when flying is pursued more in the mind than at the local airport.

LET'S MAKE THIS A CHAPTER EVENTI!!!

I spoke to Mr. Charles Stone, Historic Sight Manager for the Minnesota Historical Society, and he offered to open the Lindberg Interpretive Center exclusively for Chapter members and their guests on SATURDAY, JANUARY 11. He told me that he would have Experimental Aircraft films for us to view, we would enjoy a catered lunch, and maybe a guided tour of the Lindberg family home. If not a tour, he will have a slide presentation of the Lindberg home. There is a gift shop available for those interested. There is no admission charge, fee is for bus and lunch. Bus will leave Holman Field at 7:45 A.M. sharp and arrive back in St. Paul at 6:00 P.M.

FIRST COME - - - FIRST SERVED - - - SO FILL OUT THE ATTACHED FORM AND HURRY IT ON ITS WAY TO ME!!!

THANKS!!

YOU BET . . . I WANT TO BE PART OF THE CHAPTER TRIP TO THE LIND-BERG INTERPRETIVE CENTER IN LITTLE FALLS, MINNESOTA.

COST IS \$10.00 PER PERSON (INCLUDES LUNCH) LIMITED RESERVATIONS. DEADLINE IS MONDAY, December 9, 1985. (Chapter 54 meeting night)

SEND RESERVATION TO ROSEMARY FRANK, 612 Eighth Ave. South, South St. Paul, MN 55075. OR call soon to make reservation. Home phone number 451-8187 - Work phone number 228-5246

RESERVATION FOR

member